
MINUTES OF THE URGENTH 4th PEC MEETING HELD ON 12.11.2024 
 The urgent 4th Parent Executive Committee meeting was held on 
12.11.2024 at office of AOE. The Vice President, AEA welcomed the office 
bearers and asked President to conduct the meeting. 

After briefing generally about present scenario, the President asked the 
General Secretary, AOE to brief about the agenda. 

1) Pay Case – Present status and follow up action.  
2) Bifurcation cases related to Promotion Panels & Postings. 
3) Co-option of E.C. Members AOE & AEA 
4) Diary & Calendar for 2025 
5) Any other Subjects. 

Er.M.Dhanasekaran, General Secretary, AOE updated the Pay Case 
status, and also stated that the Finance has filed appeal in Bench of Madras 
High Court. Meanwhile, our Associations has moved to file clarification 
petitions and condemn petition for fixation of Pay Scale to the newly 
promoted Assistant Executive Engineer and selection grade for Engineers. 
The case has been filed against call for of TNPSC for recruiting Assistant 
Engineers without interview process, and steps are being taken to bring case 
for hearing at earliest. 

 Er.M.Mathan, Vice President, AEA explained about the Assistant 
Engineer to Assistant Executive Engineer promotional panel and told that  the 
temporary name list in WRD has been sent to the Government and the same 
will be get approval soon. 

 In connection with case against promotion of Assistant Executive 
Engineer to Executive Engineer, it was discussed that the Advocate General 
has been appointed on Department side to vacate “Status Quo”, and the case 
was adjourned to 20.11.2024 for its final disposal. 

 The member raised, (in any other subject) about the recent formation 
of TNPWDEA by the Engineers of PWD. The members acknowledged that 
most of Engineers of PWD from all branches may not aware about it. PEC 
members suggested that the newly formed TNPWDEA has been started by 
Engineers who is a member of AOE, since be a member of AOE, AOE can 
take steps to get the objectives and future trajectory of newly formed 
TNPWDEA and can be presented in next PEC. Based on that the next course 
of action shall be taken. 

 Regarding Diary and Calendar for the year 2025 and office bearers of 
branches, it is decided that the current status can be continued. 

Based on the discussion the following decisions were taken unanimously:- 
1) The preparation works for Diary & Calendar for the year 2025 shall be 

carried as usual. 
2) List of officer bearers from branches shall be finalized as early as 

possible. 



3) The follow up steps shall be taken especially for finalise cases related 
to Pay Scale. 

4) The steps shall be taken to get objectives and vision and activity of the 
newly formed TNPWDEA and discussed on next PEC meeting of AOE & 
AEA probably on 5th of December 2024. 

The meeting came to an end with the vote of thanks by Er.H.Velan, 
General Secretary, AEA by about 7.30 P.M 

   Er.H.Velan,                  Er.M.Dhanasekaran, 
    General Secretary, AEA        General Secretary, AOE 
 

Copy to: 
1. All PEC Members of AOE & AEA 

All Branches of AOE & AEA 


